TOWN OF DAYTON
PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING
March 12, 2024
The regular meeting of the Dayton Planning Committee was called to order at 5:00 p.m. in the Dayton Lucille Alley Room. 
Members present:  Chairman Guy Mitchell, Members:  Joey Sheeley, Rich Kwallek, Laurie Walters-Clark
Absent:  Member:  Barb Sellars
Also Present:   See the attached list of other attendees, which is made a part of the minutes by this reference.
The agenda was approved on motion by Member Laurie Walters-Clark; seconded by Member Rich Kwallek. All approved, motion carried.

Member Rich Kwallek motioned to approve the February 13th minutes as written with Member Laurie Walters-Clark seconding; all approve, motion carried.

Old Business:  #1. – Chairman Mitchell read a secretarial job description.  It will be given to the town office to use in future hiring.


#2. – Resolution #413 – The new building permit fee schedule valuation clarification was accepted by the committee.  


#3. – There was discussion about the meeting of Chair Mitchell, Member Laurie Walters-Clark and Attorney Kerns on Titles 15, and 17.   Points:  #1.  Committee not commission since the entity does not have the authority to directly approve only to recommend to council. If there are still disputes after the council decision, the petitioner has go to district court for resolution  #2.  Condition Use Permits:  The ordinance’s 2-week limit on RV parking does not apply to campgrounds; only private property.  The mayor can approve a CUP to allow longer stays.  #3.  Don’t follow state statutes on political signage.  #4.  R-3 Language changes, ie. Definitions-Temporary/Permanent?  It shouldn’t be too much longer before the new titles are presented to the council for approval.  
There was also discussion regarding the building permit form.  It will be updated to remove the section “Architect/Engineer” and replace it with a Valuation Line.  The space will also contain a place for an engineer sign-off if property is located within a designated flood plain; obtained by the property owner/builder.
New Business:  Annexations are zoned in as dictated at that time; but do not change until the plat is recorded in the courthouse.  The follow-thru process for recording approved plats, etc needs to be done more diligently and timely at the town office level.
Comments/Requests:  Member Laurie Walters-Clark will create a CUP for discussion.
With no further business before the committee, Member Laurie Walters-Clark motioned to adjourn the meeting with Member Rich Kwallek seconded.  The meeting adjourned at 5:24pm.
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